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A Word from the Chairmané    by Paul Rocke 

It is with great honour that I write the latest welcome to the UKRPA Newsletter, having spent many previous  

editions cajoling the previous Chairman for his few hundred words four times each year.  

If you have attended a recent UKRPA Forum meeting or came along to our National Conference in June, 

you will undoubtedly be aware that Tony Thornton has stepped down as the Chairman of the UKRPA to fo-

cus on wider industry change. Under Tonyôs leadershipðand tirelessly supported by the Committeeðthe 

UKRPA has grown exponentially in both size and stature. As incoming Chairman, my focus will be on up-

holding and further building on that legacy. 

My first role as Chairman was to host the National Conference, at the beautiful Woodside Conference Cen-

tre in Kenilworth. The Conference wasðas it ever has beenða magnificent testament of the great work that 

we achieve when we come together as an industry. Yet it is also a reminder of the ways in which we can still 

improve our standards, drive forward best practice, and champion innovation and collaboration. 

This yearôs UKRPA strategy has a renewed focus on encouraging and facilitating education and awareness. Often when we talk about 

awareness, we are referring to public awareness of the risks associated with energy theft. But we can also benefit from a more insular 

perspective, by looking at our own processes for training and developing our staff in line with best practice standards.  

It is with this in mind that the UKRPA is launching its first full programme of training seminars, which will explore the breadth of the rev-

enue protection space: from legislation and obligations, through day-to-day challenges and risk assessment, to dealing with industry 

changes. The programme will be split across four seminars, delivered by expert industry speakers, to CPD Accredited standards. Dele-

gates who attend all four sessions will receive a certificate of award, and our aim is that the programme will become recognised as a 

vehicle delivering the pinnacle of best practice within the industry. Details of the seminar programme will be circulated in the coming 

weeks. 

One of the most common notices in these newsletters of late is the accession of new members to the UKRPA. This quarter is no ex-

ception. We were delighted to welcome specialist service providers Grosvenor Services Group as our 26th member in May 2018. 

Grosvenor has made an immediate impact since joining us, having supported the National Conference as one of four exhibitors. In this 

newsletter, we have highlighted the findings of a recent report carried out by Grosvenor into public trends around energy theft, and we 

look forward to supporting themðand all of our membersðwith projects moving forward. 

The word count limit is fast approaching, so I must start to wrap up. Before I do, it would be remiss of me not to mention a few changes 

to the UKRPA Committee membership that have recently occurred. After many years service, Karen Ainsworth from Electricity North 

West is heading for a well deserved retirementðshe will be dearly missed! However we are delighted to welcome Abigail Lamb (also 

Electricity North West) who will be stepping into Karenôs size fours. Finally, Margaret Connor (Phoenix Natural Gas) has been elected 

as the Associate Member Representative on the Committee and we are looking forward to working alongside her in the future. We are 

thankful to Jim Nield (Secure Meters) for all his past work. Over and out! 
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Mental health challenges in RP by Rachel Bird (Secretariat) 

One particular focus which came out of the recent Conference was the emphasis on having 
awareness around mental health issues that may arise from working in high pressure situa-
tions as a Revenue Protection Officer.   

We would like to encourage any member stories around this, whether this is highlighting 
best practice or initiatives your company runs to bring awareness to the area. 

The UK Workplace Wellbeing Study suggested that ómental health will be the second biggest 
challenge set to face employers within the next five years. With a quarter of workplace ab-
sences due to mental ill health, [é] thereôs no time like the present to start acknowledging 
the importance of your employeesô wellbeing,ô  

The intention is to produce a best practice guidance which will be hosted in the UKRPA Doc-
ument Library. 

Any information can be shared with the Secretariat on UKRPA@Gemserv.com  

mailto:ukrpa@gemserv.com


75% of public unaware of Meter Tampering 

By Caroline Boden (Grosvenor Service Group) 

 

NEW RESEARCH HIGHLIGHTS GENERAL PUBLICS LOW AWARE-
NESS & KNOWLEDGE OF ENERGY THEFT  

 

As the sector continues its focus on detecting energy theft, understanding and 
acting on public perceptions is an area (one not heavily focused on to date) 
that could support current efforts.  

 

This valuable insight could better inform strategies to build consumer awareness and support. Not only could this help prevent incidents 
of energy theft occurring in the first place, it could also help increase the chances of tip offs and successful detection. 

 

To examine this aspect more fully, UKRPA member Grosvenor Services Group and its parent company Echo Managed Services have 
undertaken a major study of 2,000 households across the UK. The resulting report explores current attitudes, as well as investigating 
which strategies will be most successful at winning over the publicôs support in the battle against energy theft. 

 

Key Findings 

 

¶ The public are overwhelmingly in favour of action against energy thieves and would approve of greater action being taken. 

¶ The fact that energy theft adds Ã20 annually to every bill is not widely known but is a very powerful motivator that increases public 
anger with the practice. 

¶ Those sympathetic to energy theft see it as a victimless crime and one that is justified by óunfairô energy costs. 

¶ 39% of people are unaware of the safety risks posed by energy theft. 

¶ Anonymity is the key factor in encouraging greater reporting of energy theft. 

¶ Guaranteeing confidentiality and raising awareness of reporting lines could tackle 63% of all non-reporting. 

¶ 75% of consumers donôt currently know how to spot signs that energy theft is taking place. 

¶ 14% of people remember seeing media coverage about energy theft in the last year. 

 

These findings are concerning, and as a sector we need to be asking ourselves how we expect to increase detection and meet industry 
targets when the general public has such little knowledge of energy theft. 

 

We must come together ï energy companies, suppliers, stakeholders and the media ï to significantly increase consumer awareness and 
raise the profile of this dangerous crime. Hopefully this research report will play a part in both generating media coverage and driving 
discussions around how we do more in this area.  

 

You can find out more, including demographic breakdowns, by reading the full 24 page report here. 

 

For any questions relating to this research please contact: carolineboden@echo-ms.com 

RP around the world.  

Is crypto currency the next big 

theft issue? See what Chinese 

Authorities did. 

 

Here 

UKRPAôs 2018 Charity - CO Gas Safety by Rachel Bird 

(Secretariat) 

The Charity selected by the UKRPA Committee to be supported this year is CO Gas Safety 
Charity. You can find a link to their website here. 

CO-Gas Safety is tireless in its ambition to highlight the dangers of carbon monoxide poison-
ing and the early warning signs that shouldnôt be ignored, whilst continuing to champion both 
greater awareness at all levels of this important subject, and the action that you need to take 
if you suspect you are at risk.  

At the National Conference, your generously raised Ã450.00 through the biannual raffle. 

Founder of the Charity, Stephanie Trotter OBE commented ñCO-Gas Safety thanks the 
UKRPA very much for their donation and stresses the importance of meter safety which is 
vital for consumers.ò 

https://www.echo-ms.com/knowledge-centre/research-resources/energy-theft-a-focus-on-consumer-awareness-attitudes
mailto:carolineboden@echo-ms.com
https://www.coindesk.com/chinese-police-arrest-crypto-miner-power-theft/
http://www.co-gassafety.co.uk/


Vice Chair Mike Wilkinson attended in Singapore 

Electricity Loss Reduc-
tion & Theft Management 
Summit 2018  
York Hotel, Singapore, 2

nd
 -5
th
 July 2018  

Mike Wilkinson, Vice Chair of the UKRPA attended the Electricity Loss Reduction & 
Theft Management Summit in Singapore in July.  

Asia is a growing financial market with a need to ensure the populations of the 
countries have the basic needs of energy, which in the remote parts struggle to be 
serviced. The need to strengthen their systems and become more efficient are ap-
parent. The non-technical losses are massive compared with the more developed 
countries around the world but the engagement and enthusiasm to alter this is top  

New UKRPA Members 

Over the past three months since our last edition the UKRPA has welcomed a further new member into the fold. We would like 

welcome Grosvenor Services Group to the Association. 

Managing Director, Lloyd Birkhead commented: 

ñGrosvenor Services Group is delighted to join the UKRPA and we are looking forward to working together with the association 

and its members to continue the fight against energy theft.  As an experienced outsourced provider of energy theft investigation 

services, we are keen for the sector to come together and raise higher awareness of this crime, supporting greater detection and 

helping to keep our communities saferò.  

If you know an organisation who would benefit from membership, please contact the Secretariat on UKRPA@Gemserv.com 

of their agenda.  

Mikeôs input was to share how the UKRPA interacts with strategic partners either with the UK government or other partnerships to share 

the knowledge, experience, and drive to reduce energy theft. 

He delivered a workshop on óHuman Investmentô. This was demonstrating how to train revenue protection teams on how to be efficient in 

the field and the need to have a good knowledge base, and how to deliver a good model office in detecting energy theft.  

The second part of the workshop was showing a structured approach on the mental health issues of our people. It is an ever-increasing 

cost to the business and a concern that needs the attention it deserves, ensuring mental health is at the forefront and ensuring the deliv-

ery of the support mechanism is in place with our companies to ensure issues that arise can be dealt with support given to our people. 

The event was a success, with many good ideas and solutions delivered.   

Mike Wilkinson 

Vice Chair, UKRPA 

mailto:ukrpa@gemserv.com


Contact us 

Give us a call for more 

information about our  

services and membership 

information  

Gemserv Limited 

8 Fenchurch Place 

London 

EC3M 4AJ 

020 7090 1070 

ukrpa@gemserv.com 

Visit us on the web at 

www.ukrpa.co.uk  

UKRPA information 
Our industry operates within a regulatory framework that seeks to strike a balance 

between consumer protection at one end of the spectrum (such as vulnerability), 

and a desire to drive increasingly proactive theft investigative practices. The  

approach to theft detection, investigation and resolution has historically been  

fragmented across the industry with varying industry practices and no real joined 

up approach between electricity, gas and water. 

Against this backdrop, the UKRPA is uniquely positioned to provide a UK industry 

wide input to the evolving market arrangements, ensuring that the experiences 

and expertise of its members are brought to the forefront of policy and regulatory 

agendas and discussion.  Our members work tirelessly to drive up standards and 

to seek out collaboration initiatives where this will help secure our mission.  

UKRPA membership 

Full and Associate membership opportunities are open to companies working in 

the revenue protection arena, in and around the United Kingdom. For more  

information regarding benefits of membership, please visit our website: 

www.ukrpa.co.uk 

 

Our members  
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